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BE PROACTIVE, PROF JEGA CHARGES STAKEHOLDERS ON NICVEP

Chairman of the Independent National Electoral Commission (INEC), Professor Attahiru Jega, has charged stakeholders at a 3-day retreat of the National Advisory Committee on Voter Education (NICVEP) at the Tinapa Lakeside Resort, Calabar, to be proactive in its approach.

The INEC Chairman who was represented by the Chairman, Information and Publicity Committee (IPC), Dr. Chris O. Iyimoga, argued that there was an urgent need to identify and close the gaps in the Commission’s overall voter education programme and to develop in its place one that was proactive.

He charged the participants at the retreat not to shy away from acknowledging existing shortcomings but to confront such failings in “an open and honest manner conscious of our responsibility to meet the aspirations of our people by providing world class service to them.”

In his goodwill address, Dr. Mourtada Deme of the UNDP-Democratic Governance for Development (DGD) Project observed that more recently, Civil Society Organizations and the general public had criticized the level of voter education and civic awareness and sensitization campaigns that preceded the Anambra state governorship election of November 2013 and the on-going distribution of Permanent Voter Cards (PVCs) and the conduct of Continous Voter Registration (CVR) exercise.

He posited that it was the duty and responsibility of NICVEP to develop frameworks and design relevant materials for a more harmonized national template for civic and voter education.

Dr. Deme asked the Committee to engage a wide range of agencies at the multilateral level for the task of developing civic and voter education mechanism aimed at educating, enlightening and mainstreaming voters in Nigeria in a formal and structured manner to support the Ekiti and Osun states and the general elections in February 2015.

A keynote address at the occasion was presented by a former Director-General of the Nigerian Broadcasting Commission (NBC), Dr. Tom Adaba while another paper was presented by Professor Umaru Pate of the Bayero University, Kano (BUK). 

STAKEHOLDERS AFFIRM NEED FOR CODE OF COVERAGE FOR JOURNALISTS; PROCESS TO BE DRIVEN BY NPO

Media stakeholders - National Union of Journalists (NUJ), Nigeria Guild of Editors (NGE), Newspapers Proprietors Association of Nigeria  (NPAN), Radio, Television Theatre and Arts Workers Union of Nigeria (RATTAWU), the Nigeria Press Council (NPC), National Broadcasting Commission (NBC), International Institute of Journalists (IIJ) and Media Support Groups (MSGs) – rose from a one-day Roundtable last week Friday affirming the urgent need for a Code of Coverage for journalists who intend to report the 2015 General Elections.

They agreed, at the Lagos Airport Hotel, Ikeja, that the Code should draw from the Code of Conduct for Journalists, institutional codes, the Constitution and the Electoral Act.

They also appreciated that while the UNDP and INEC could facilitate the process of developing the Code, the journalists themselves must articulate, drive and adopt the process.

That way they reasoned, would conform with international best practices as well as confer collective ownership of the Code by media practitioners.

Mr. Ray Ekpu, a former President of the NPAN, was prevailed upon by the Roundtable to bring his association around to adopt, with other stakeholders, the revised Code of Conduct for Journalists. The last Code was adopted in 1998 in Ilorin under a military dispensation.

It is widely thought that the revised Code is robust, is likely to endure and that it would agree with the times, its having been fashioned out in a democratic context.
